
 
 

Contract for the Provision of Assistance with Travel (Home to School 
Transport) for Children and Young People with special education needs and 
disabilities in the London Borough of Waltham Forest 
 

Soft Market Testing - SEND Assistance with Travel 

 
The London Borough of Waltham Forest (“the Authority”) is undertaking a market 
engagement exercise to establish the level of interest of organisations to provide 
assistance with travel (home to school transport) for children and young people with 
special educational needs. It is a statutory requirement for local authorities to provide 
this service.  
 
The contract is for the planning, implementation and provision of passenger transport 
services within the boundaries of Waltham Forest. The scope of this contract covers 
eligible in-borough children/young people with Special Educational Needs or 
Disabilities (SEND) attending in-borough establishments regardless of their condition 
or complexity of needs. Our eligible service users attend any of the Waltham Forest 
educational provisions catering for children and young people from the age of 5-25. 
Although not statutory, in exceptional circumstances assessed on case-by-case basis, 
transport might be awarded to children allocated educational placement before they 
turn 5. In some circumstances transport to and from respite centres or hospices might 
be required.   
 
A requirement of the contract will be to provide drivers and passenger assistants (PAs) 
for all routes. In addition, staff recruited for the service must have relevant training 
including but not limited to disability awareness, autism awareness, safeguarding, 
challenging behaviour as well as the role specific qualifications i.e., for PAs. All staff 
working on this contract must be paid at least the London Living Wage and will be 
subjected to full compliance checks. 
 
The successful provider will be responsible for making arrangements for any depot or 
office space required to deliver this contract. 
 
The service will be expected to start from 1st September 2025, however there will be a 
requirement to work with the Local Authority around six months prior to the service 
commencement date.   
 
Further information including an Expression of Interest Questionnaire can be obtained 
via the London Tenders Portal as per the Expression of Interest Instructions below.   
 
Your responses are not “evaluated’’ or scored as this exercise is not part of a 
procurement process. 
 
 
Expression of Interest Instructions 
 
The Expression of Interest Documents are available from www.londontenders.org. To 
obtain the Expression of Interest Documents: 

http://www.londontenders.org/


   

• Register your organisation free of charge at www.londontenders.org;  
 

• Await acceptance. You will receive an e-mail confirming your username and 
password for the London Tenders Portal; 

 

• Use your username and password to log in to the London Tenders Portal and 
express your interest; 

 

• After you have expressed an interest you will receive an e-mail link to access 
the Expression of Interest Documentation;  

 

• All submissions must be made via the London Tenders Portal. 
 
 
EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST ARE REQUIRED TO BE SUBMITTED VIA THE 
LONDON TENDERS PORTAL www.londontenders.org BY NO LATER THAN 12.00 
NOON ON FRIDAY 8TH MARCH 2024. 

http://www.londontenders.org/
http://www.londontenders.org/

